



POWAY VALLEY RIDERS ASSOCIATION
GENERAL MEETING MINUTES
October 5, 2021

Board Members Present: Sam, Jim, Emily, Janice, Nancy, Jost, Kasey, Sandy (Late) Missing:
Louann

Call to order: 7:09

Pledge of Allegiance

Approval of Minutes for September General Meeting: Anita Gentry Motion to Approve. Sam Seconded. Motion Approved.

Treasurer's Report: Total: \$66,965.13

Checking \$ 48,025.61 MM \$ 18,339.52 PayPal \$0 Cashboxes: \$600 There have also been two deposits
Cheddar Up and PayPal are secure.

Board Member of the Month. October is Nancy and Jim.

Membership: (Sandy Childers): Members are now 120.

Work Hours: Louann posted the work hours.

Grounds and Maintenance (Jim Walls): Work Parties on 4th Saturday of the Month are non-existent. People do not show up. For the Winter, who determines whether Rings can be used? Dennis Childers can help determine whether the grounds are rideable. Sam wants to know how early she can come down to determine if the grounds are rideable on Saturday morning. Dennis says he is usually up by 6 am. Jim wants to assign individuals or groups to grounds maintenance for specific areas. We need to tackle this to get the grounds kept up.

The Arena Repairs for Ring 1 will start after the Working Equitation Show on October 17th. Grounds Setup will be at 1 pm on the 16th for the Working Equitation. The Arena has to be done by the end of November because of the grant. They will also fix the stairs. Jim says they will get to work on the sign.

Calendar: November 6th and 7th are currently open

Election Results: President: Jim Walls

Vice President: Emily Jarvis

Secretary: Janice Kall

Treasurer: Kasey Bergman

Two Year: Jost Diederichs, Louann Schloss

One Year: Sam Miller

Board Members with Terms Remaining: Sandy Childers and Nancy Kirchhoffer

Open Comments: Anita Gentry wants to know about Roping. Jim said that someone needs to organize. Barrels didn't happen until someone showed up and said they would do it. For Gymkhana if we want to do a CGA show, it would be a rental, not a PVRA Gymkhana. We would have to prove that we could meet CGA requirements.

Membership Rate Increases: Jost brought up potentially raising rates. If we have to pay for workers rather than working ourselves, then we need Workman's Compensation insurance, which will cost several thousand dollars per year. Sherry believes that we should not raise rates next year. She asked if we could wait one year. Shelley agreed. There was significant discussion about the drawbacks and benefits of raising rates.

Committee Reports:

Trainers: (Emily). Felicity Davis, Butternut Ponies Approved.

Chuckwagon (Sandy Childers) The Hot Dog Stand needs more volunteers. Show managers need to support the Chuckwagon. The Hot Dog stand is easy to setup and use and shut down. She is looking at other food options.

Rentals (Nancy): If anyone has an interest in Rentals, please contact Nancy.

Horse Shows:

Barrel Racing: Two more this year. Needs to set dates for next year.

Dressage (Sam Miller): New Show Manager: Pony Club. Julie Bernas, Sam Miller and Shelley Kincaid.

Fun Shows (A.J. Burfield) The next Fun Show will be October 31st for Halloween. She asked Jim to judge the costume class. Sam wanted to be able to post photos. She volunteered Sam Stuart. Emily will help get her set up. Jim hopes to get in one more Gymkhana before the end of the year.

Gymkhana (Jim Walls): If Working Equitation does not need Rain Dates, then they will hold a Gymkhana on November 6th.

Hunter Jumper (Emily Franklin): Kasey. The next show is the 11th.

Working Equitation (Janice Kall): Show on October 17th. We need volunteers, especially for set-up on the 16th.

Polo (Sherry): Big Tournament is on the 9th and 10th of October. They will hold the Amateur Cup with \$2500 for prize money. They need help with Food. Anita Gentry said she could help serve food. Polo will hold a grounds work party on Friday night.

Pony Club (Sam Miller): Still recruiting new members.

Rodeo (Nancy Kirchofer) The 2022 Rodeo will likely happen. It will be a no-rent year due to the lights. E-Board Meeting tomorrow night.

Jim said that for the Facilities, we need to make some radical changes. He is proposing a covered arena and a clubhouse.

We will need to move rained out meetings to Skype.

Motion to Adjourn: Emily Moved, Dennis Seconded. Motion Carries. Time: 8:53

Time and Place of Next meetings: Board Meeting: September 15, 2021

October General Meeting will be held on the grounds: October 5, 2021